







October 15, 2007
Rabbi Wilansky



Donald A. Corwin, Owner, Assoc. AIA

101 Craigie Street


ARX Associates
Portland, ME 04101


47 Orchard Street       





Auburn,   Maine   04210
Re:
Chabad House, Application #2004-0156, expired site plan

CBL 193-E- 19

Dear  Rabbi Wilansky and Mr. Corwin:

I am responding to Mr. Corwin’s e-mail relative to the Chabad House Project and to Rabbi Wilansky’s request for reimbursement of the inspection fee paid in July.  Of course, all of this depends upon the information contained within a new application.  As I discussed previously with Mr. Corwin, a new application for the Chabad House must be submitted for conditional use and site plan review by the Planning Board.   On July 27, 2007, I sent to Don an application form, submittal checklist, fee schedule, neighborhood meeting packet and the site plan ordinance.   Section 14-525 lists the contents of the final site plan submission and the required written material.  Please use this section to guide your preparation of the development review application. The file for the expired conditional use and site plan approval is available at our office and you are welcome to review it at your convenience.  

The following information may assist you further in any new application. First, the application must address in writing the conditional use standards in the zoning ordinance for R-3 and the Conditional Use Standards of Section 14-474.  Secondly, the submission will be reviewed under all current codes and regulations for site plan review.  For example, I am include the final memo from James Seymour, P.E. for your information, but an updated stormwater  management plan likely will be required to meet Chapter 500 rules.  In addition, the City may want to have recent traffic conditions, updated traffic projections and on-site parking adequacy counts for the proposal.  
You inquired about reimbursement for the inspection fee paid on your expired project.  The reimbursement is enclosed in Rabbi Wilansky’s letter with deductions for the Reviewing Engineer’s fees, the Planner’s fees for review of the plans and the preconstruction meeting. Invoices of these charges are included for your review.  The breakdown of these charges and reimbursement is listed below:
Inspection Fee Paid

$6,279.40

Engineer Review 

$782.00

Planning Review

$240.00

Preconstruction Meeting
$101.25

Amount of Reimbursement
$5,156.15

Finally, building plans are reviewed by the Inspection Division and as Don Corwin noted, the review on the Chabad House project was halted on July 26, 2007.  You may review their files on the previous application, but again a new submittal will be required for their review.  

Thank you for your attention to this matter.
Sincerely,

Barbara Barhydt

Development Review Services Manager

Cc:
Lee Urban, Director, Department of Planning and Development
Alexander Jaegerman, Planning Division Director


Marge Schmuckal, Zoning Administrator


Jeannie Bourke, Inspection Division Director


Penny Littell, Associate Corporation Counsel
Attachments:


James Seymour, P.E., Sebago Technics, dated July 25, 2007


Invoices for Engineer Review, Planning Review and Preconstruction Meeting
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